DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

(Draft not yet confirmed by committee)

The Annual General Meeting was held on 21st July 2014 at 7.30pm

PRESENT:    Mr K. Rolfe. (Secretary & Acting Chairman.) Ms. A.Tooze.  Mr. K Alexander Treasurer, Mr M. Shipp (Maintenance), Mr. V Hart (Hall Letting Officer), Mrs J Hart, Mrs Sue Rickeard.

1. APOLOGIES – Mrs Cora Smith.

2. MINUTES

The acting chairman KR confirmed that as all present had a copy of the previous AGM minutes they were signed by consent of all present, as a true record of previous annual general meeting.

3.CHAIRMANS REPORT

The cost of the hall hire has increased this year following a revue on running costs and a check on the electricity usage of each hirer checked by Vic Hart. It was also confirmed that on occasions some of the electrical fires had been left on after use of the hall had finished. A proposed installation of a timed cut out switch for the fires has been put on hold due to its cost and in view of the current development proposals. The problem meanwhile is being carefully monitored and the wiring and appliances has been Pat tested and should be fine for another year

Dick Flude led a very frustrating proposal (for him) to change partly the scheme under the Charities Commission Control to allow for additional members to be co-opted on to the Committee. This was agreed, finally, after contradictory advice from several members of the Charity Commission had not been as helpful as would have been liked. Regrettably Dick has moved away from the village after many years service and will be missed.

The committee have been looking at Health & Safety Requirements along with formulating policies for equal opportunities, protection of children and vulnerable adults etc. There had been a slip in the kitchen due to water spillage on the floor not being mopped up. A complaint of lack of cleanliness within the kitchen, and rabbit holes in the garden were a problem prior to the fete. Measures were introduced to cover these problems and reduce the risk in future. Risk assessments are now being carried out on any proposal by the DVHMC before they are instigated. Another successful village fete went by without any problems last year

The application on the land behind the hall owned by the Phipps family was rejected by Planning as too dense a development and later he joined forces with Alan Fairs Farming Ltd to amalgamate their proposals.

The Architect, Peter Brooks, made a presentation to the Committee and Derek Reeve kindly attended and took us through the plans proposed on the North side of The Street. 

We believed the time was right to up-date the villagers on the progress of negotiations and gave a power point presentation of the scheme on the 4th November 2013. After careful consideration a Surveyor was requested to value the existing hall and land and a Solicitor was appointed to check the proposed agreement with the developers, both of whom had the necessary experience and qualification in the field of village halls transfers, sales and Charity Commission permissions.

As you might expect the main concerns for this year have revolved around the proposed development, agreements and specifications for the replacement of the hall together with the vote from last night being correctly carried out in accordance with Charity Commission rules and good voting practice which we followed to the letter.

It will not surprise you to know that the committee members have worked very hard.  Geoff Reeves had asked to be kept informed during the time that his illness kept him away from the meetings and he advised and informed us until the end of his life. The committee as well as the Parish Council will sorely miss him.

Currently we are in attendance with the Architects to sign the plans and specification and a meeting in July took place to request the 4 items outstanding to be included on our list. We have received title for the site and been informed that the Charities Commission don’t require us to seek their permission for the exchange of old hall for new. We await the Town Planning 106 notice & Specification for signature.

Jane Evans leads a team of volunteers to organise the village fete and this is progressing well and occurs on Saturday 2nd August at 2-30-5-00 with a BBQ at 

6-30.pm many thanks to Jane and her team for all their hard work. 

Finally I would like to thank all the members of the committee for their hard work and time given over the last year and Heather Shipp for her sterling work for the 100 club. Anne Tooze had stepped in last year to fill the space of treasurer and due to other commitments is unable to continue in the position and we wish to thank her for all her hard work in this and her help in many other Health & Safety matters. Keith Alexander has agreed to take over as Treasurer providing Anne agrees to stay on the committee

Keith Rolfe Secretary Darsham Village Hall Management Committee.

4. FINANCE 

KA passed around copies of his annual report/ balance sheets, which had not yet been audited. Helen Reeves has kindly agreed to carry out an audit shortly. 

As of the 30-6-2104 the current position of accounts are: -

COIF                         £4,875-49

Community Account £8,560-88

Money Manager        £2,256-47 

Total                          £45,692-84      

The 100-club collection total was down from last year due to falling membership, and the prize numbers are reduced to balance this. The hall hire is up from last year in part due to the hire charges which had been increased last June 2013.It was also a busy year for bookings and the Zumba class was well established.

Interest received for our savings is down this year even though the amount in the account had increased. This was due to rates dropping by half from 2012 – 2014.

Wastewater bill had not been paid but this is now part of a direct debit arrangement.

Fees were for the site valuation by Flicks & Sons & Lottery Registration is now under running costs.

We are planning to close the HSBC saver account and put this money in COIF where it will earn higher interest & still allow quick access. A vote was taken proposed by AT and 2nd VH and it was agreed by all the committee. The amount of money to be kept in the current account is to be around £4,000-00 proposed by AT 2nd JH and again agreed unanamousely by Committee. AT and rest of Committee thanked KA for taking on Treasurers position and preparing end of year statement

5. HALL MAINTENANCE

 MS   confirmed nothing major but the roof had required a lot of sheets over the last year particularly the ridges one or two leaks. It was an ongoing list if repairs that he will put right as and when needed. VH asked about expenditure and confirmed that pat test and wiring to hall was due for a check in August and that Pearce & Kemp seemed the only likely contractor on price and service he is to arrange for the tests with them. Water heater had been replaced at £372 and some plumbing problems along with cost of the roof panels.

KR and all the committee thanked him saying “he does a splendid job carrying out this thankless task of maintenance”

6. PROJECT GROUP REPORT

KR reported within the Chairman’s report above

7. ELECTIONS TO COMMITTEE

KR explained the system and positions of the VHC for the benefit of the members and he explained that Dick Flude, a village representative had left the village during the last year and that Geoff had sadly passed away. This meant that the committee were short of members and if anybody had suggestions or new of interested people they should mention it now or at the next meeting. The problem of replacing Geoff was discussed along with replacing Secretary if they proposed KR to take over the Chair permanently.

The Committee confirmed they were all happy to serve again as last year and they all signed against their name and details to legalise the position and proposals were made for:

Chairman Keith Rolfe proposed AT 2nd KA all agreed

Treasurer Keith Alexander proposed AT 2nd SR all agreed.

It was decided to split the secretary job with Anne Tooze taking notes and Vic Hart to do the remainder of the job eg typing etc.

Sue Rickeard  - co-opt

Anne Tooze    - Co-opt

Michael Shipp – maintenance and horticulture

June Hart  - Ladies of leisure

Cora Smith – Parish council 

Vacancy for church rep

 FUTURE EVENTS/LETTING OFFICERS REPORT

VH Bookings have increased, dances, clubs & private hire with the hall in use most of the week. Very pleased with the support of all hall users. Zumber were currently on a summer break and were booking in advance as there had been a clash for funeral parties, but Vic was now sorting this out. The dancers mentioned that the new hall needs to have a floor with “a bit of give” in it. KR showed the cushioned floor sample from the presentation by the Architects and confirmed it was sports flooring with spring in it and suitable for many users and would not be affected by under floor heating. VH is to convey this to the dancers.

8.AOB

None

The meeting concluded at approximately 8.36pm 

9. DATE OF NEXT AGM MEETING 7.30PM 15th JUNE 2015

DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

NOTICE OF MEETING

I HEREBY GIVE NOTICE that an Annual General Meeting of the Darsham Village Hall Management Committee will be held at: -

DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL

On Monday, 13th July 2015, at 7.30pm

Signed: -                 K. Rolfe.

Sec to D.V.H.M.C 

To…DVHMC Members…………..

AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. Minutes of last meeting.

3. Treasurer’s Report

4. Hall maintenance Report

5. Project Group Report 

6. Future events Lettings officer report

7. Health & Safety Issues

8. AOB & Election of Officers to Committee

9. Date of next meeting   

